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Traffic Notice – Highway 19A and Corfield Street Intersection 
 
The intersection at Highway 19A and Corfield Street will be upgraded to allow dedicated left turn movements 
for traffic turning at Corfield Street onto Highway 19A. The contractor, Raylec Power will be within the 
intersection starting at 8:30 am on Wednesday November 28 to complete work expected to take about five 
hours. This project is being phased; the dedicated left turn lights will be activated at a later date. 
 
This work includes a small excavation at the southwest corner of Highway 19A and Corfield to repair conduit. 
This repair requires traffic signals be turned off and the intersection controlled by traffic control personnel. Set 
up will begin on Corfield Street and Highway 19A at 7:30 am on November 28. 
 
Planned disruptions to traffic movements include: 

• Lane closures in all directions to single lane traffic 
• All movements on Highway 19A will remain permitted (except for Large trucks and trailers) 
• All movements on Corfield Street “northbound” will be  permitted (left, right and through) 
• Left and right turn only on Corfield Street “southbound” (no through movement) 
• Alternating westbound and eastbound traffic on Highway 19A to facilitate turning movements. 

 
To keep vehicles moving safely and efficiently, traffic on Highway 19A will receive priority over traffic on Corfield 
Street. Traffic control personnel will be in place at all times to monitor delays. Instructions provided by traffic 
control personnel must be followed. Access to sidewalks and pedestrian crossings within the intersection will be 
dependent on construction activity and should be used with caution and at the direction of traffic control 
personnel when present. The contractor will complete this work as quickly as possible. The City thanks residents 
and businesses for their patience during construction. 
 

### 
 
For more information: 
Engineering Department 
250 951-2484; engineering@parksville.ca 
 
Deb Tardiff 
Manager of Communications  
250 954-3073; dtardiff@parksville.ca 
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